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1. 
Orientation Meeting and Week 1:  You cannot stress the memory verse (Isaiah 43:18-19) enough.  Participants need to forget what they did in WD, WW, South Beach, etc. They even need to forget what they did the last session of TW.  That was then; this is now.  God is doing a NEW thing.  FORGET THE FORMER THINGS.  Throughout the chapters, when someone is reluctant to try something or says, “I did that in WD, WW, etc. and it didn’t work,” you need to remind them to “forget the former things.”  They need to allow God to do the NEW thing.  When people want to start mixing TW with other programs, again, you need to remind them to forget the former things and not dwell on the past, and allow God to do what He wants to do in their life NOW.

2. 
Week 2:  Body Awareness Exercise—The leader should ask each participant if they have done this and what the results/reaction were.  Almost all participants will have trouble with this the first time, and maybe many times.  Encourage them to keep trying.  As they gain awareness of their identity in Christ and come to believe that they were created in the image of God, it may become easier to “feel” truly thankful for their body.  At the start, they can make a conscious choice of their will to be thankful for each body part.  Suggest that they think of someone in worse circumstances.  For example, if they hate their legs, remind them that some people don’t have legs.  If they say they tried the exercise before and it didn’t work (they didn’t “feel” thankful), suggest that they try it again.  As a person chooses to be thankful, maybe many times, all of a sudden they will “feel” thankful.  Some people may be fortunate and be “successful” on their first try with this exercise.  For others, it may take a few tries, or even many tries, but encourage each person to keep trying.

3. 
Orientation Meeting: Encourage each participant to join an on-line group, such as a Google group, to communicate with each other throughout the week.   Encourage them to use it.  It is helpful to get to know each other better, to share each others successes and struggles, and for the leader to share information with the group.  It greatly adds to bonding of the group.

